Dear Saint Anthony's Family,

CONGRATS TO THE CLASS OF 2022, THANKS FOR YOUR EFFORTS!!!!

CONGRATS TO THE GIRLS GOLF TEAM FOR WINNING THE LEAGUE TITLE

CONGRATS TO THE BOYS AND GIRLS TRACK TEAMS FOR WINNING THE

54TH LOUCKS GAMES. QUITE AN ACCOMPLISHMENT!!!

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY INDUCTION, WEDNESDAY, MAY 18 @ 7PM EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS INDUCTION LITURGY, THURSDAY, MAY 19 @ 7PM

Brother David's May Newsletter Sportsmanship Letter

ACADEMIC EVENTS:

- Congratulations to Junior Miah Margiano! Her Cancer Research Project was One of only 20 Long Island Projects selected to compete in the International Science and Engineering Fair in Atlanta, Georgia last week. After several intensive rounds of judging, she finished Third in the WORLD in the category of Cellular and Molecular Biology!!!!!
- Library News: What can we help you with? Stop in anytime or drop in on Thursday mornings at 7:30 AM for students. Teachers looking to collaborate or interested in learning more about our resources please contact library@stanthonyshs.org to set up a time to meet.
- Saint Anthony's Writing Workshop is open to ALL students. Each month, the calendar with dates and times is posted on the SA Instagram page and in every Homeroom. Workshops are held in room 219.
- As we head towards the end of the school year, I ask that all parents check your students' portal, to see missing work, tests etc. Let us prepare well for the End of the Year Final Exams.

ATHLETICS / EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES.

SUMMER CAMPS ARE JUST AROUND THE CORNER!!!! INFORMATION IS AT: camps@stanthonyshs.org or call the school and ask for Chuck Menzer.

Congratulations to the Girls Golf Team for Capturing the CHSAA League Title !!!

Congratulations to the Boys and Girls track Teams for winning the 54th Loucks Games this weekend !!

- National Honor Society Inductions will be held May 18, 2022 @ 7PM
- The Ralph Silvestre Car Wash was SATURDAY, MAY 14, THANKS FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!!

ADMISSIONS

- You can still apply to Saint Anthony's HS online or call our Admissions Office Ext 226 for more information.
- Our admissions office continues to get inquiries about the school, many thanks to Mr. Farrell, Miss Malangone and Mr. Basso for all they do. Thanks to YOU as well for spreading the NEWS about Saint Anthony's HS.

RELIGIOUS ACTIVITIES/SERVICE:

Mondays with Mary continue during The Month Of May. Eucharistic Ministers Induction Mass this Thursday, May 19 @ 7PM in our Chapel Graduation Liturgy is set for Friday, June 3 at 7PM in the Student Center.

Campus Ministry also has many drives to assist those in need, please assist where you can.

• CAMPUS MINISTRIES RESOURCE PAGE: https://www.stanthonyshs.org/campus-ministry-resources

DEVELOPMENT OFFICE UPDATE AS OF MAY 16, 2022

Saint Anthony's 32nd Annual Golf Classic - Monday, May 2nd Honoree Rob Newell, Jr. '91 – President UFCW Local 1500

Thank you to everyone who participated and supported the Saint Anthony's Golf Classic.

Padre Pio Fund: 2022 Challenge Goal: \$1,500,000

Total Amount Raised to Date: \$941,937

Total Amount Needed: \$558,063

Named Scholarship Funds: \$411,030

Friar Nation Fund: 2022 Goal: \$300,000 Total Amount Raised to Date: \$40,887 Total Amount Needed: \$259,113

William & Christine Entenmann Science Center:

2022 Goal: \$200,000

Total Amount Raised to Date: \$5,200 Total Amount Needed: \$194,800

Susan & Gerald O'Shea Innovation Center:

Capital Campaign Goal: \$500,000 - Raised to Date: \$328,400

Total Amount Needed: \$171,600

Our Lady of the Angels Chapel:

Capital Campaign Goal: \$150,000 - Raised to Date: \$114,331

Total Amount Needed: \$35,669

Brother James McVeigh, OSF Retreat & Kolbe Center

Capital Campaign Goal: \$150,000

Raised to Date: \$113,491

Total Amount Needed: \$36,509

Saint Anthony's Business & Entrepreneurship Center

Capital Campaign Phase I Goal: \$500,000:

Total Amount Raised: \$505,000** in gifts and pledges

Phase II Goal: \$500,000:

Total Amount Raised: \$500,001

Phase III Goal: \$500,000

FINAL THOUGHTS:

Our Senior class Final Activities are upon us, Let us all wish them the very best in the next chapter of their lives.

I will be sending you a letter asking you to write to the NYS Education Department voicing our concerns about the Substantial Equivalency Instruction Proposal for Nonpublic School Students. All NINE of the Catholic High Schools will be asked to voice our opposition to this proposal. We all believe that Local Public School Districts should NOT be evaluating our curriculums. I thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.

In Saint Anthony, Our Patron,

Brother David Anthony Migliorino, OSF

Principal

brdavid@stanthonyshs.org